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IBT Warehouse Division Director Steve Vairma and IBT Chief Engineer Denny Toland 

met with Safeway one last time to try and settle the increases to the production 

standard earlier this month which affected every warehouse that Safeway operates. 

Safeway is reluctant to reduce the standard to a reasonable rate therefore last week I 

have contacted Local 104’s attorney of our intent to proceed to arbitration. As this issue 

continues I will keep you informed.   

 

 


